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	Corporate Safety Director to Serve as Vice Chair on APTA’s Rail Safety Committee
Corporate Safety Director, Vijay Khawani, has been elected by his peers in the rail transit industry to serve as Vice Chair on APTA’s Rail Safety Committee.  The Committee serves as a focal point for the development of plans, policies, and procedures designed to enhance the effectiveness of safety management activities within the transit industry.  Its goal is to promote transit safety by serving as a clearinghouse to the industry for the coordination of new techniques, developments, processes, and directions in safety program management.

Vijay joined Metro in 1992 as the rail Operations and Maintenance Safety Manager, and was promoted to the Director of Rail Operations Safety in 2001.  He was selected to lead the Corporate Safety department in 2005 expanding his responsibilities to include the bus mode.  Prior to joining Metro, Vijay served for four years – 1987 to 1992 – with the California Public Utilities Commission where he was responsible for safety oversight and enforcement activities of the Los Angeles and San Diego rail transit systems.  Vijay was the Chair of the CTA’s Rail Operations and Regulatory Committee from 2001 to 2003.
Procurement Postings for Next Week
RFP to Establish a Bench for Market Research Survey Services

Procurement has issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) to establish a Bench for Market Research Survey Services.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 4 through April 16, 2009.  

Market Research Survey Services are needed to monitor ridership satisfaction on various Metro bus, light rail and heavy rail routes.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Bassar Richardson, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4596.

IFB for Stair Widening

Procurement will issue an Invitation for Bids (IFB) for Stair Widening of existing stairs at the 7th Street/Metro Center Station.

We are seeking a contractor to widen existing stairs 24, 25 and 26 at 7th Street/Metro Center Station in Downtown Los Angeles.  Currently, this station is overcrowded due to high volume ridership on the Blue Line, Red Line, and Purple Line.  With the opening of the Expo Line, these conditions would not allow passengers to exit safely in case of an emergency.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only answered by Valerie Dean, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1032

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be meeting with Congressman Earl Blumenauer regarding various transportation issues. I will also meet with Habib Balian, regarding Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension project; with Mehdi Morshed, Executive Director of High Speed Rail Authority; and with Giancarlo Fantappie, President of Ansaldobreda Inc. 

Finally, I will be attending the VerdeXchange Conference and participate in the conference panel entitled "Low Emission Transport - Exactly What is Coming and Exactly When.
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